8ilMechanicville Civil Service Commission

Minutes of Meeting

Held February 24, 2020
The meeting was called to order at 4:32 p.m. on February 24, 2020 of the Mechanicville Civil Service Commission at the City Garage.


Present
:
Chairperson Robens
Commissioner Thompson


The minutes of the previous meeting held on February 4, 2020 were read and approved.  
MSD 426A – Report of Personnel Changes

a) Connor Myers resigned as Microcomputer Technician on 2/14/20
Old Business:


Chairperson Robens recapped about our meeting with the Bruce Potter, Superintendent of Schools, Jodi Birch, Business Manager, Anthony Rotundo, Civil Service Representative with regards to the Behavior Specialist position and the transfer of the Food Service Director 1 position.  The new position of Behavior Specialist was created and duties will consist of keeping statistics of behavior as well as discipline provided.   Mr. Rotundo is going to send the job specification to the Education Department and therefore, if the school district does hire someone that person would be hired provisionally until we get an answer from State Education on the classification of this position.

Next, Secretary Sweeney discussed the veterans credits for Brian Lockhart and it was agreed upon that he is provided with the extra credits.  Also, that the candidates were notified of their change on the list.

The Commission then discussed the Annual Report Goals.  Here is what was agreed upon:

1) Move Office

2) Improved communication with the Department Heads regarding the hiring process.

3) Meet with Civil Service and attend some trainings provided by Civil Service.

New Business:  

Chairperson Robens made a motion to approve the MHA payroll; Seconded by Commissioner Thompson.  All in Favor.  Motion Carried.

Secretary Sweeney informed the Commission that she sent the Examination Fee Report to the State in the amount of $800.00.  Also, the letter was sent to the School District for their portion of the Budget.  

Mechanicville Civil Service will be requesting the Microcomputer Technician to fill the position in the School District.


The Commission also talked a little on upcoming dates.  The dates will be posted on the website as tentative and changed will be made as necessary.
Appearances:
  
Kim Dunn

The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 pm.    The next scheduled meeting will be 3/23/20.
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